
  

Minutes from the annual meeting of the EUPHA Section of Social Security Work and 

Health, 11 November 2016, Vienna 

About 30 people present. Chair: Kristina Alexanderson 

 Minutes from last annual meeting accepted. 

 Gunnel Hensing and Ute Bültmann had been nominated as the new president and vice 

president respectively. There were no other nominations. 

 Gunnel Hensing was unanimously elected as the new president of the Section. 

 Ute Bültmann was unanimously elected as the new vice president of the Section. 

 Kristina Alexanderson, the former president was thanked for her years as the president of 

the Section. Gunnel Hensing and Angelique de Rijk also talked some about the history of 

the Section – after several years of work, established in 2000. 

 Gunnel Hensing presented her suggestion for the future organization of the Section, 

including a new senior advisory group and junior collaborative group. Future groups of the 

Section, as suggested by new president Gunnel Hensing: 

 

 The members of organizing committee of this years’ pre-conference (Jenny Head, Ewan 

Carr and Kristina Alexanderson) were thanked for their work in organizing a successful pre-

conference on the theme: “Extending working life beyond the age of 50; challenges in cross-

national research”. This was the 14
th

 pre-conference organized by the section for researchers 

in this area. 

 Reflections on this year’s conference, good conference and good level. Two problems were 

reported: the two workshops on the issues of the section were scheduled at the very same 

time. This was a great problem. Another problem was that one of the sessiodns in the printed 

programme was announced for the wrong room. Handling this took time from the scientific 

presentations and discussions. 
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 Some had not gotten information sent out – one reason can for some be having registered 

more than once as a member, with different e-mail addresses. Please check this. 

 Information: Next year the EPH conference will start Thursday morning, in order to hold 

more sessions. This means that pre-conferences can only be held on the Wednesday. 

 The conference next year will take place in Stockholm, Sweden 1-4 November 2017. The 

conference in 2018 will take place in Ljubljana and the one 2019 in Marseille, France. 

 All suggestions for themes for workshops, pre-conferences etcetera are welcome! 

 

Kristina Alexanderson 

 


